
May 2019 Newsletter 

Highlights 
 

 
New Club Officer Nominations 
The board member elections were held on Saturday 
April 13th, 2019.  Club members voted in Larry 
Shepard as President, Kris Murray as Vice President, 
Keeley Erickson as Treasurer, and Diane Hoehne as 
Secretary.  Don Wineland has been voted in as 
director replacing Ross Erickson. Tom Laridaen and 
Jeff Petschl will remain as directors.  See full list of 
board members below.  
 
Adopt A Highway – Spring Cleanup 
Thank you to the volunteers that helped with the 
Adopt A Highway Spring Cleanup. This year’s crew 
picked up 14 bags of trash along Cty Rd 42 between 
Cty Rd 18 and Cty Rd 21. 
 

 
 
Sign Repair and Groomer Cleaning 
We will be organizing an evening to repair signs as 
well as a date for groomer cleaning.  Date to be 
determined. A note will be sent out for volunteers.  
 
Summer Social Committee 
The club has formed a group that will organize events 
this summer for club members.  If you have an idea 
send them into priorlakesnow@gmail.com.  More 
information will come out as we organize these 
events.  
 
Sno-Trails Landowner Picnic 
The Sno-Trails Landowner Picnic will be held on 
Sunday, July 14th from 11 to 4pm at the Scott County 
Fair Grounds.  Come on out and meet your 
landowners.  All members are welcome to attend.  
BBQ chicken will be served from 11 – 2pm.  More 
details to come.  
 

Upcoming Events 
 
• June TBD – Signage and Groomer Cleaning 
• July 12th – 13th – Lakefront Music Fest 
• July 12th – 14th - MnUSA Campout, 

Fairmont Mn  
• July 14th – Sno-Trails Landowner Picnic, 

11-4pm Scott County Fairgrounds 
 

Monthly Club Meetings are held on the second 
Wednesday of the month at 7pm. Note January through 
March the club meetings are held at Charlie’s on Prior 
Landing.  September thru December, April and May 
meetings are held the Prior Lake VFW.  Club meetings 
will start back up in September 2019. 
 
Buck Can Drawing 
Matt Wieskus would have won $85 at the May Club 
Meeting. Pot will keep growing, must be present to win. 
 
 
Lakefront Day’s Parade 
The club will participate in the Lakefront Day’s 
Parade this year.  Hopefully will won’t get rained 
out.  We will need volunteers to help build the 
float as well as on the day of help hand out info 
and maybe freeze pops.  More to come.  
 
Training Sleds Needed 
We are looking for older sleds to use for training.  
Looking for equivalent of a 550 fan cooled, 2004 
or newer.  If know where the club can obtain one, 
send a note to priorlakesnow@gmail.com. 
 
 

 
 
Website and Contact information 
email: priorlakesnow@gmail.com 
website: priorlakesnow.com 
Like us on Facebook: Prior Lake Snowmobile 
Association 
Follow us on Instagram: @priorlakesnow 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Sno-Trails Update - Trails are Closed! 

Trails are only open if conditions are right. Visit the Sno-
Trails Facebook Page for grooming updates. The Sno-Trails 
Association manages all the trails in Scott County and is a 
joint effort by the local clubs including Belle 
Plaine/Henderson Borough Riders, Prior Lake Snowmobile 
Association, River Valley Trailblazers and the Savage Sno-
Pacers.  

Trail Access and Trailer Parking: 

Sand Point Beach – 14349 Crest Ave, Prior Lake 
Tractor Supply - 16907 Hwy 13 S, Prior Lake 
Louisville Swamp – Minnesota River Trail – access off 169 by Renaissance 
Festival entrance.  Look for signs south of Shakopee 
Louisville Lanes – 3020 W 133rd St, Shakopee 
 
 

Club Officers (2019-2020) 
President: Larry Shepard                                                                                                
Vice President: Kris Murray                                        
Secretary: Diane Hoehne                                                           
Treasurer:  Keeley Erickson                                            
Board of Directors; Tom Laridaen                               
Jeff Petschl, and Don Wineland 
Sno-Trails Directors: Paul Hartwig                                       
Garth Gertner, Kurt Noisi                          
 
Club Mission Statement 
Our mission is to keep and maintain the wonderful trail 
system around Prior Lake and Scott County. 
 
We are a non-profit organization with a purpose of bringing 
snowmobiling to the community and to share camaraderie 
with others that have a love for the sport of snowmobiling. 
 
Your snowmobile club membership dues provide support for 
the 250 miles of trails locally in Scott County, and also 
supports all Minnesota trails statewide. 

  
 


